
Live, learn, love and grow in the light of Christ. 

Follow us on Twitter  
@stpiusmbro 

 Please share our handle with friends and family. 

Dear Parents/Guardians,  

 

I do hope you are continuing to stay well and safe during these difficult times and have enjoyed the recent good 

weather.  

 

Just to remind you that a letter from the CEO of NPCAT was sent to you recently about the planned partial 

reopening of the school for Year 6 (from 8th June) and  Year 1 (from 15th June). Could I ask all parents in these 

year groups to complete the online survey as soon as possible - this will help us to make plans for the partial 

reopening of school. If you are unsure of how to access/complete the survey or would like some help to do this 

please telephone the school office and staff will be more than happy to help.   

 

We will inform parents/guardians as soon we have any updates and I want to reassure you that school and NPCAT 

plans for partial reopening will take into account the health and wellbeing of all pupils, parents and staff. 

 

I have included below a few examples of our children’s learning and activities, which have been completed during 

‘lockdown.’  It would be fantastic to see more examples uploaded on the google classroom – Staff and I love to see 

what the children have been doing.   

 

May I wish you all a very happy & safe half term holiday. 

 

Mr Bennett  

 

St Pius X Catholic Primary School 
Headteacher: P.R.H. Gair B.A. (QTS), M.Ed., N.P.Q.H. 

Amersham Road, Park End, Middlesbrough. TS3 7HD 
Phone:- 01642 314453      Fax:-01642 287287 

Email:- enquiries@stpiusx.npcat.org.uk 
Please visit our school website at: www.stpiusx.npcat.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Free School Meals 

 

If you think there is a possibility that you are entitled 

to Free School Meals can you please obtain an 

application form from school and return it as soon 

as possible, alternatively Mrs Mackey, would be only 

be too happy to help you complete it if you wish. 

 

  

We know that some of you are entitled but choose 

not to apply as your child prefers a packed lunch.  If 

this is the case you should still apply and still bring 

your child in the meal of their choice.   It is 

extremely important that all parents entitled apply.  

If you are claiming Income Support or Income 

based Job Seekers Allowance or, Child Tax (but not 

Working Tax Credit) and have an annual income 

which does not exceed £16,190, you are entitled to 

claim for Free School Meals.  

 

Can you please help us with this as remember your 

child’s funding relies on how many applications of 

Free School Meals we can register with the Local 

Authority. 


